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	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

To the Council

on Wednesday, 21st December, 2005

TITLE: Urgent Decision – Appointment of Consultants by Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company (URC) 

RECOMMENDATION:  That the report be noted

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  The Leader of the Council has agreed that Lead Member Decision No. 5131 Appointment of Consultants by Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company (URC) shall be treated as a matter of urgency; and, as such, the decision is not subject to call-in.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  Lead Member Decision No.5131

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Councillors Merry and Hinds accepted that the risk of not responding to key SCC and URC priorities in a timely fashion was limited by the actions proposed in this report.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  All amounts are funded within the URC’s 2005/06 Revenue Budget which is made up of equal contributions from the three partners to the URC – SCC, NWDA and English Partnerships. 

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: from Alan Eastwood

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  from Wendy Gregory


CONTACT OFFICER:  Cath Inchbold, Chief Executive Directorate (Tel. 793 3796 (Direct Line))

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:  All Central Salford

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy, Community Plan

DETAILS:  Pursuant to Section 9(5.1) of Part 4 of the Council Constitution, the Leader of the Council has approved on behalf of the Central Salford URC, expenditure from the URC’s approved 2005/06 revenue budget of £47,600 to employ an Acting Chief Executive Officer on a consultancy basis and £37,500 to provide specialist advice and project management resources to manage the development of the SCC/the URC’s response to the BBC relocation Expression of Interest and Phase 1 brief and to fund the production of associated brochures/submissions.  I have also approved on behalf of the Central Salford URC expenditure of in the region of £40,000 from the URC’s approved 2005/06 revenue budget to provide specialist advice and project management resources should either or both of the Salford sites be prioritised and invited to submit a Phase 2 proposal to the BBC. 

The reason for urgency is to comply with a timescale for response to the deadline to submit a Phase 1 proposal to the BBC relocation brief and to employ an Acting Chief Executive following the conclusion of the secondment of the previous Acting Chief Executive.

The Council Constitution requires this matter to be reported to the next available meeting of the Council.
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